
  LIVINGSTON COUNTY BOARD 
SHERIFF, JAIL & LICENSE COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF OCTOBER 8th, 2019 
 

Committee Chair Kathy Arbogast called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. in the Committee 
Room within the Livingston County Historic Courthouse.   
 
Present: Arbogast, Ambrose, Mays, Runyon, Ritter 
 
Absent: Weller, Kestner  
 
Also Present: Interim Chair Kathy Arbogast, County Board Members Jim Blackard, and John 

Slagel, Alina Hartley (Executive Director), Ginger Harris (Human Resources 
Director), Chief Dutko, Captain Glowacki, Lieutenant Hamilton, Superintendent 
Inman, Coroner Danny Watson, Deputies Hardyman and Turner, Joel Barickman  

 
Arbogast called for any additions or corrections to the revised agenda with none requested.  
Motion by Ritter, second by Ambrose to approve the agenda as presented.  MOTION 
CARRIED WITH ALL AYES.   
 
The Committee reviewed the minutes of the September 3rd, 2019 meetings.  Motion by Ambrose, 
second by Runyon to approve the minutes as presented.  MOTION CARRIED WITH ALL 
AYES.   
 
Animal Control Ordinance Amendment – Deputy Hardyman was present to review the animal 
control ordinance amendments with the Committee.  Hardyman stated that he spoke with States 
Attorney Yedinak and the language requiring collars will be removed from the ordinance.  
Hardyman stated that the registration fee will be $10 and the intact fee, if applicable, will be $10.  
Discussion took place regarding the spay/neuter program including operation safe, and the 
possible use of the mobile vet clinic.  The amendment to the ordinance will be forwarded to the 
full board for approval.   
 
Monthly Department Report – N/A  
 
Cook County / Federal Report – Sup. Inman reported that there are currently 60 Livingston 
County detainees, 50 from the Federal Northern District, 50 from the Federal Central District, 1 
from the Northern Indiana District and 0 from Cook County.  Inman reported the monthly billing 
for September at $265,765.14.   
 
Animal Control Report – A copy of the monthly animal control report was distributed for the 
Committee’s review.   
 
Pro-Active Report – Lt. Hamilton was present to review the monthly Pro-Active Unit activity 
with the Committee.   
 
Raffle Licenses – n/a  



 
Review & Approval of Bills – The Committee reviewed the bills submitted. Runyon questioned 
the purchase of a gun safe.  Glowacki indicated that the gun safe was purchased for one of the 
school resource officers who wished to store his long rifle, as opposed to leaving it in the 
vehicle.  Ritter noted that Pontiac has a gun safe as well.  Motion by Ritter, second by Mays to 
approve the bills as submitted.  MOTION CARRIED WITH ALL AYES.   
 
Motion by Ritter, second by Mays to adjourn.  MOTION CARRIED WITH ALL AYES.  The 
meeting was adjourned at 5:23 p.m..     
 
 
 
____________________________________ 
Alina Hartley 
Executive Director 


